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February 8, 2021 
 
Arvin Prasad, MPA, RRP, MCIP    APrasad@markham.ca  
Commissioner, Development Services 
Development Services Commission 
City of Markham 
Flr 2, 101 Town Centre Blvd. 
Markham, ON 
L3R 9W3 
 
Dear Commissioner Prasad,  
 
Thank you for your letter dated January 26, 2021 requesting support for a right-in/right-out 
access onto Elgin Mills Road to the employment lands in the northeast corner of Highway 404 
and Elgin Mills Road in the City of Markham.  
 
As mentioned in your letter, Eric Doidge, Assistant Deputy Minister, Operations Division sent a 
letter dated September 11, 2020 regarding the request for a mid-block intersection on Elgin Mills 
Road. In this letter, it was noted that an access along Elgin Mills Road would impact the safety 
of travellers and operational efficiency of the provincial highway network, and as such the 
ministry was not able to support a mid-block access on Elgin Mills Road between Highway 404 
and Woodbine Avenue. Ministry staff have recommended that access be provided through 
adjacent roadways or through the woodlot to the north. 
 
It is my understanding that the key developer of the vacant employment lands has advised 
ministry staff that they are also opposed to an access onto Elgin Mills Road and support the 
ministry’s position. 
 
I agree with the response previously provided by Assistant Deputy Minister, Eric Doidge. The 
Ministry of Transportation is not able to support a right-in/right-out access with median island 
along Elgin Mills Road between Highway 404 and Woodbine Ave. The ministry encourages the 
City of Markham and the developer to review alternative access options through adjacent 
roadways or through the woodlot to the north. 
 
The ministry will continue to work with the City of Markham, the developer and the Regional 
Municipality of York to explore access options that protect the safety and operations of the 
provincial highway network, while at the same time facilitating regional development in a safe 
and cost effective way. If you have any additional comments or questions, please contact Tom 
Hewitt, Head – Highway Corridor Management Section at Tom.Hewitt@ontario.ca.  
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Sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
Laurie LeBlanc 
Deputy Minister of Transportation 
 
 
Attachment 
1. Letter from Eric Doidge, Assistant Deputy Minister Operations Division to City of Markham 

dated September 11, 2020 
 
 
Cc: Eric Doidge, Assistant Deputy Minister – Operations  
 Becca Lane, Director – Central Operations 
 Jonathan Boone, Manager – Central Highway Operations 
 Tom Hewitt, Head – Highway Corridor Management Section 
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 


